August Meeting 2023
The Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order Tuesday, August 15, 2023 at 7 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  A list of those in attendance is on file in the clerk’s office.  All Board members were present.
	
Motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to accept the minutes as printed; motion carried.  

Updates from Mark Hazelbaker (town attorney) – Mark updated everyone on the needs of the town in regards to our Local Ordinances, Zoning and Comprehensive Plan; as many are outdated and with newer issues with the sanitary system and land usages, these need to be reviewed and updated.  Mark then explained how this process works.  Mark fielded questions from the floor.

Citizens Comments and Concerns –
· Can we get the speed sign fixed on north side of town?
· Damage with Fir Road from construction of solar farm.
· Sewer questions again on cost per household and why this is happening. No information on cost yet.
· Clean-up on house on 26 & BI

Park Committee – No updates.

Correspondence received by Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer –
· Bartenders license – motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Thiede to approve the license for Samantha Peterson; motion carried.
· Playground equipment is covered under insurance.
· Dodge County Highway Commission vending policy updates.
· Fall workshops with WTA; clerk passed out info to Board.

Treasurers Report – Clerk read report. A motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to accept the Treasurer’s report; motion carried.  Supervisors compared the cancelled checks to the bank statement from July.  

Bills - A motion was made by Thiede and seconded by Marschke to pay all bills as presented, checks #27087-27108 for $34,032.36; motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourn – Prior to adjourning, clerk mentioned leftover food was donated from church picnic for anyone to help themselves.  Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Thiede to adjourn at 8:15 pm; motion carried.

Chris Merkes								Next Meeting Sept 12 Clerk/Treasurer
